Council 28 October 2021

LATE ITEM

13.4 Recommendation from the Marton Community Committee 13 October 2021

1. Road Naming — Bredins Line Stage 2

1.1 In 2019 Stage 1 of the development along Bredins Line was named Henty Lane.
The developer has now applied for Stage 2 of the development, a 32 lot
subdivision and is seeking approval of a road name.

1.2 Attheir 13 October 2021 meeting, the Marton Community Committee were asked
to provide a recommendation to Council on the name of the new road.

1.3 The developer requested the use of ‘Campbell Place’. The letter from the

developer outlining the rationale for the proposed name is attached (note the use
of Place rather than Drive was discussed and agreed following the drafting of the

letter).
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Recommendation

That Council approves/does not approve [delete one] the below recommendation from the
Marton Community Committee Meeting on 13 October 2021, as [explanation, if

required]....

a. That the Marton Community Committee recommend to Council the new road
associated with RM210030, the 32 lot subdivision along Bredins Line, be named
Campbell Place.



Council 28 October 2021

29th September 2021

To whom it may concern,

The proposed name for our subdivision off Bredins Line is Campbell Drive.

Campbell is the family name of one of the developer’s mothers. Henty Lane being stage 1 of the
development was also chosen based on the family connection to the developer. Campbells lived in
the Rangitikei District at Omatane from 1946 to the early 70's where they farmed. Earlier ancestors
of the Campbell’s lived in other parts of the district including Marton.

Campbell is a name that the developers believe is not used for any other street/road in the
Rangitikei District.

We the developers have lived in Marton at the site of the development for 13 years and plan on
continuing to live in Marton for the foreseeable future. We both work in Marton and play an active
part in the community. Our kids were born here and have started school here. We plan on our kids
continuing to be educated locally at the excellent schools that are Marton Primary and Rangitikei
College. We try and support local businesses wherever possible.

Prior to us owning this block it had been in the Coleman family for several decades. We considered
this as a name option, however, there is already a Colemans Road in the immediate area.

We are hopeful that you will also consider Campbell Drive an appropriate name for this new road.

Yours Sincerely

Mike & Rachel Maher

52 Bredins Line

Marton



